2018-2019 Pacific District Directors’ Report


Sokol Los Angeles Unit Director’s Report:

As an inactive member of Sokol LA, the report I received is from the Unit Women’s Director  as follows:

Zdenka Svitek teaches an adult senior group of men and women weekly throughout the year.  The attendance is 7-10 each week. On occasion, some seniors bring their children and grandchildren or a guest.  They do mostly chair exercises, but also include some marching, ball throwing, balance and singing. During a Slet year, they practice the Verna Guarda as part of their class. Sokol LA has monthly meetings, an annual dinner dance and attend special events in the LA area as a unit.  

The district still holds their annual summer family camp at Dinkey Creek organized by Cheri Riddle.  This year we had a total of 48 members  in attendance.  The interest of attending this annual camp has brought a number of new members to Sokol LA. 


[bookmark: _GoBack]This is my last year as District Director.  Dagmar Hintnaus, Sokol LA, has agreed to fill the position next year.  Thank you all for your kindness these last 20+ years.  I will remain active in Sokol as I can and distance allows. 

Fondly,
Cheri Riddle 


Sokol San Francisco Unit  Director’s Report:

1.  Walks/hikes organized irregularly during a year. The last one remembered and 
     Celebrated the Day of Sokol.
2.   Young women exercise. Once a week.
3.  Two Sokol picnics at the local park.
4.   Before Christmas, demonstration and class of Czech Christmas cookie baking

Submitted by 
Milos Zivny
